Minutes of Meeting Art Division May 24, 1972

FRENET: Pat Adams, Judith Colton, Richard Haas, Joel Perlman, Roger Williams, Isaac Witkin, Fhilip Wofford and Mary Barringer, Nancy Sulkowski, secretary

- 1. The Art Division decided that Mary Christianson's work was acceptable for continuation in the Art Division.
- 2. Pat Adams suggested that a schedule be set up so that reviews are not jammed into one day. Isaac Witkin suggested, in regard to the Sophomore review, that individual instructors concerned with problematic people in their courses recommend that they undergo a review which would minimize the number of people that the Division has to bear down on in a review. He said that one of the advantages of the review was that the student work is out for everyone to see and suggested that there be a Sophomore show at that time of the year, but that the review would be only for people having trouble. Roger Williams suggested that one week, to include Saturday and possibly Sunday, be devoted to the review. Pat Adams suggested that shows could be scheduled so that after one was taken down a show for sophomores or juniors could be put up. Philip Wofford suggested that the Division refer to this discussion in the fall. Roger Williams, Isaac Witkin and Richard Haas volunteered to be on a scheduling committee.
- 3. Philip Wofford gave a report on the progress and preparations for the senior show.
- 4. Mary Barringer asked if photographs could be taken of the senior show to be kept on record as theses are kept on file in the library.
- 5. Isaac Witkin said that he and Richard Haas are going to make an appointment with Donald Brown to discuss keeping Sophie Healy as a teaching assistant in addition to having someone for a half time graphics person. They will report back to the Division at next week's meeting.
- 6. Pat Adams showed slides and read a statement from Pat Yamashira, a silkscreen candidate. The Division decided to interview her next week.
 - The Division also looked at material submitted by Ellen Howe, a silkscreen candidate. She will be contacted next week for a possible interview.
- 7. Roger Williams felt that the Division must discuss further details for the completion of the Usdan Gallery.
- 8. Isaac Witkin said that Judith Ogus had been advised after the Sophomore Review that she be an Interdivisional Major, but she wishes to become an art major and is prepared to work extremely hard between now and the review to achieve this acceptance. Philip Wofford suggested that the Division stick to its original decision.